

# Appleton Wiske Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Monday 08 May 2017 that commenced at 7.00pm.

## Present

Cllrs Derek Partington (Chair), Kim Smith, Barry Pope, Jane Strickland, Paula Gudger, Ken Blackwood, Leonie Smith (Clerk).

## 1. Public Comment

3 members of the public present.

## 2. Apologies and Declaration of interest for any agenda item

Cllr. Steve Watson.

## 3. Minutes of the April 2017 meeting

Minutes of the April 2017 meeting were agreed and signed off

## 4. Matters Arising

- A. Village Green damage/protection and village green furniture (Section 106 monies) – have become aware that there is section 106 money allocated to Appleton Wiske. Bench outside the shop requires extensive work. **DP** to check with John Adams who donated the bench and to measure and price up for a new bench to replace this. **KB** requested that if not used for anything else could it be donated to the school playground. **LS** has asked CLS for a quote for the surface protection for areas on village green and will look to get two other quotes from contractors before the June Meeting.
- B. **Report on progress and outstanding matters from previous meetings** –
  - **Village Signposting** – Request quote for finger post with just village hall and churches. **BP** to ask the chapel re title and get back to PG. Quotes to be gathered from Signs of the Times and RGPS.
- C. **Matters arising for information only** –
  - North Hambleton Neighbourhood Watch meeting was deferred. We will no longer be involved in this as now

## 5. Correspondence

- a) YLCA e-mails – issued as they arrive
- b) Correspondence received regarding Hambleton Local Plan to be displayed on the noticeboard.
- c) Parish Liaison Meeting, 18<sup>th</sup> May 2017 - passed to KB
- d) Letter received from Mr Walker regarding trees on his section of the allotment, refer this matter to Broadacres. **BP** and **PG** to go and speak to Mr Walker, **LS** to send copy of allotment agreement to **PG**
- e) Other correspondence – no further correspondence.

## 6. Circulars

- a. No Circulars issued.

## 7. Planning Matters

- a) Application for a certificate of lawfulness (Existing) for the construction of a dwelling house – Bell View, Hornby Road – Deadline for response prior to meeting (email responses from PC members recorded with no observations)
- b) Construction of Agricultural building - Lawns gate, Appleton Wiske - Deadline for response prior to meeting (email responses from PC members recorded with no observations)

- c) Construction of 3 No. linked agricultural buildings with associated feed bins, gate house and hardstanding areas – Cleveland View, Picton. Response to be sent to HDC Planning stating concerns regarding possible noise, odour and visual effects on the residential properties at Swallowfield, Newlands, and Ussel Croft.
- d) No other planning matters

### **8. Financial matters**

- a. Agreed to pay Appleton Wiske Village Hall £10 for use of Annex for April meeting – BACS payment.
- b. Agreed to pay CT Grounds Maintenance £340.00 for village grass cutting (April) – BACS payment
- c. Agreed to pay AON £514.25 for insurance renewal – BACS payment
- d. Agreed to pay Barry Pope £5.71 for locks for old noticeboard – BACS payment
- e. Agreed to pay Northallerton Joinery £723.60 for noticeboards (centre of village and tennis courts) – BACS payment.
- f. Agreed to pay Sam Turners £134.55 (playpark) – BACS payment
- g. Agreed to pay Leonie Smith £11.20 for postage of newsletters to outlying farms – BACS payment.
- h. Acknowledge receipt of £247.12 from ARA as donation towards cost of Noticeboard and Sam Turners items for play park & recreation field.
- i. Acknowledge receipt of £3,050 Precept
- j. Acknowledge receipt of £18.75 Allotment rental from A Cole, K Smith and K Blackwood.
- k. Any other financial matters

### **9. Reports from Representatives**

- **ARA** – play park refurbishment carried out by the Task Force Group from Kirklevington. Cannot recommend highly enough for future community projects.

### **10. AOB for information or April agenda**

- **All Councillors to provide LS** with articles for newsletter by the agreed quarterly deadlines of 15 July, 15 October, 15 January & 15 April.

### **11. Public Comment**

One member of the public raised the issue of the ditch in front of Meserani which experiences high water levels. The ditch that runs parallel to I Stansfield's field has now been cleared which should now allow the culvert between Meserani and Smithy Green to be jetted and flow better. There is another drain that runs into this ditch from under Hornby Road which is feeding what appears to be domestic run off. This needs to be reported to Yorkshire Water or Ure and Wiske Drainage Authority. The pipe that goes under the culvert opposite Sue Trehitt's lane is also blocked which will not help the long term issue. This also may be a Ure and Wiske Drainage Authority responsibility.

Meeting closed at 19:36 p.m.

Next meeting Monday 05 June 2017